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TSU through CCLGSPD initiative, Moncada LGU  forge partnership;

P1.8M funding secured

	 Tarlac State University 
thru the Center for Community and 
Local Governance Studies and Policy 
Development and the local government 
of Moncada Tarlac sealed a partnership 
in a Memorandum of Agreement in 
anticipation of the municipality’s 150th 
Founding Anniversary at the Moncada 
Municipal Hall last May 31, 2024. 

	 The project dubbed “Preserving 
Moncada’s Legacy: A Path to 150 years 
(Moncada@150)” aims to publish a 
book from 1874 - 2024 enveloped with 
Moncada town’s rich heritage, history, 
traditions through the help of the Former 
Commissioner of the National Historical 
Commission of the Philippines, Dr. Lino 
Dizon, a retired professor and former 

Director of the Center for Tarlaqueno 
Studies. The LGU allocated P1.8 million 
for this two-year project since it will cover 
various activities such as: archival research, 
cultural mapping, community workshops 
and awareness, Moncada cultural identity 
and branding, educational initiatives, and 
digitization of archives.
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	 The ceremony included Dr. 
Cynthia G. Quiambao, the director and 
unit head of the Center for Community 
and Local Governance Studies and Policy 
Development, and Ms. Vien Jamaica D. 
Samson. This promotion is more than just 
recognition of their achievements; it is also 
a testament to their unwavering dedication 
to upholding the center and serving the 
communities.

Continued on page 6

TSU Hosts Oath-Taking Ceremony: 
CCLGSPD Leaders promoted

	 Dr. Arnold E. Velasco, TSU 
President, spearheaded the oath-taking 
ceremony of the newly appointed and 
promoted faculty and personnel, who 
took the oath with pride and a sense 

of responsibility, symbolizing their 
commitment to service and excellence at 
the university, held on March 8, 2024, at 
the TSU Hostel, Lucinda Campus.
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	 Community Empowerment and 
Advocacies (CEA), and Training and 
Knowledge Development Department 
Head Mr. John H. Lanuzo represented 
Tarlac State University in the Multi-
Stakeholder Advisory Council (MSAC) 
Meeting cum Ceremonial Signing of 
Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) 
between the Department of Interior and 
Local Government (DILG) Region III 
–  Tarlac Provincial Office and partner 
agencies last June 24, 2024 at DILG 
Tarlac Provincial Office.
	 This 2nd Quarter meeting served 
as an avenue for stakeholders to meet face-
to-face and for heads of agencies to sign 
the MOU since the 1st Quarter meeting 
was held online via Zoom.

	 DILG staff provided a refresher 
discussion on the mandates of MSAC 
and the council’s responsibilities. DILG 
programs and projects have been reported 
as well. 
	 The MOU’s contents were also 
reviewed before the ceremonial signing 
of the said MOU. Nine out of 17 heads of 
agencies were present to sign the MOU. 
According to DILG Provincial Director 
Armi V. Bactad, CESO V, the department 
will visit other members’ good offices to 
sign the important document officially.
	 DILG also reminded the members 
to submit their updated compendium of 
services on or before July 29, 2024, for 
efficient and seamless collaborations 
among members.

	 Another significant 
collaboration occurred between the 
Center for Community and Local 
Governance Studies and Policy 
Development (CCLGSPD) and the 
College of Public Administration and 
Governance (CPAG) with an extension 
project titled “SURGE: Scanning Urban 
Residents Growth and Empowerment 
through Baseline Community Analysis in 
Barangay Sinait, Tarlac City” happened 
last April 8, 2024.  
	 The activity involved third-

CCLGSPD attends MSAC 2024 2nd Quarter Meeting 

CCLGSPD in partnership 
with CPAG conducts 

SURGE Extension Project

CCLGSPD Director leads 
Seminar on Combating 

Gender-Based Violence

	 Center for Community and 
Local Governance Studies Director, Dr. 
Cynthia G. Quiambao led a seminar in 
Anao, Tarlac, focusing on combating 
gender-based violence last March 22, 
2024 in Anao, Tarlac. 
	 A foundational session kicked off 
the event, aiming to deepen participants’ 
comprehension of gender-based violence, 
the Magna Carta for Women, and the 
VAWC Act.
	 The seminar fostered an 
environment conducive to open dialogue 
and knowledge-sharing as the participants, 
representing diverse backgrounds 
and experiences, engaged fervently in 
discussions exploring the nuances of 
gender-based violence legislation and its 
implications for women’s lives.
	 Ms. Maricar C. Butay, Anao 
Municipal Social Worker and Development 
Officer, concluded with a call to action 
in her closing remarks, reminding the 
women’s group to be advocates for change 
in their communities.

year and second-year Bachelor of Public 
Administration (BPA) students guided by 
CPAG faculty, who conducted a profiling 
of the residents of Barangay Sinait in 
Tarlac City. This activity is in response to 
the requested need of the Barangay Council 
of Sinait, Tarlac City, to update the resident 
profile to gain a deeper understanding and 
comprehensive insight into the community.
	 Moreover, the active participation 

of barangay officials, headed by their 
barangay captain, Hon. Catalino P. 
Tonelada III, Barangay Kagawad, and 
Barangay Health Workers (BHWs) played 
a pivotal role in facilitating communication 
between the residents and the university. 
Their deep understanding of the community 
provided valuable context and ensured 
that the profiling process was efficient and 
comprehensive.
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	 Third-year and second-year 
Public Administration (BPA) students 
from the College of Public Administration 
and Governance (CPAG) embarked 
on a community profiling activity in 
Barangay Balanti, Tarlac City, titled 
“Exploring Community Needs: Baseline 
Analysis in Barangay Balanti, Tarlac 
City in partnership with the Center 
for Community and Local Governance 
Studies and Policy Development 
(CCLGSPD) last April 2, 2024. 
	 This initiative aimed to gain a 
deeper understanding of the residents’ 
needs and demographics to assist barangay 
officials in providing better support and 
services to the community. 
	 Under the guidance of the CPAG 
faculty and the center’s staff, the students 
played a crucial role in collecting important 

CPAG students conduct Community Profiling

LGPD conducts a courtesy call in Barangay 
Sinait for Project SURGE

Inspiring the women of Moncada:
Moncada invites CCLGSPD 

Director for Women 
Empowering Session

	 In line with the Women’s Month 
Celebration, Center for Community and 
Local Governacne Studies and Policy 
Development (CCLGSPD) Director, 
Dr. Cynthia G. Quiambao, inspires 
and empowers the women of Moncada, 
Tarlac, as she served as a resource 
speaker on March 7, 2024.
	 The empowering session was 
initiated by the Office of Municipal Social 
Welfare and Development headed by Mrs. 
Mildred G. Arciaga.
	 The event commenced with an 
energetic zumba session, setting a lively 
tone for the day. Distinguished guests, 
former Vice Governor Pearl E. Pacada 
and Moncada Mayor Estelita M. Aquino, 
graced the occasion with their presence. 
Following the fitness festivities, the lecture 
took place, shedding light on important 
concerns. Dr. Quiambao shared insights on 
anti-violence against women and children 
and the approved Anti-Bastos Law. Her 
lecture honored Women’s Month by raising 
community awareness and solidarity.
	 Attendees at the event include 
VAW Desk Officers, KALIPI members, 
policewomen, differently abled women, 
child development workers, PYAP 
members, and child representatives from 
the 37 barangays of Moncada.

data from over 400 households in Barangay 
Balanti. Their participation not only 
highlighted youth empowerment but also 
showed how academic institutions can 
drive grassroots initiatives. 
	 Moreover, the active involvement 
of Barangay Balanti officials, led by their 
barangay captain, Hon. Adriano M. Cortez, 
and the SK chairperson, Mr. Giyan Jensen 
G. Bautista, underscored the importance 
of collaborative efforts between academic 
institutions and the said LGU. Engr. 
Emir Lenard S.F. Sicangco, Director 
of the Office of University Extension 
Services (OUES), also participated. Their 
participation facilitated smoother data 
collection processes and fostered stronger 
ties between the TSU and Barangay 
Balanti.

	 In order to foster stronger 
community ties and ensure effective 
collaboration, Ms. Vien Jamaica D. 
Samson, Department Head of the 

CCLGSPD, held a courtesy meeting with 
Barangay Sinait, led by Hon. Catalino 
P. Tonelada III, on April 2, 2024, at the 
Sinait Barangay Hall.

	 The meeting aimed to discuss the 
upcoming community profiling initiative 
within the barangay and to seek cooperation 
and assistance, particularly in vehicular 
support and the maintenance of peace and 
order within the community during the 
activity.
	 As the courtesy meeting 
concluded, Hon. Catalino P. Tonelada 
III, the barangay captain, expressed his 
unwavering support and commitment to 
assisting with the upcoming activity in the 
community.
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	 To strengthen child protection 
policy, the Center for Community and 
Local Governance Studies and Policy 
Development (CCLGSPD) and  Anao’s 
local government sealed the partnership 
for the CARE Anao Project (Consultancy 
and Research on Localizing Child 
Protection Policy in the Municipality of 
Anao) on the ceremonial signing of the 
Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) at 
last May 8, 2024 the Main AVR. 
	 Through this project, the School 
of Law’s legal aid clinic will offer legal 
assistance to the town alongside the 
guidance and counseling services of the 

College of Arts and Social 
Sciences Psychology 

Enhancing Child Protection Policy:
TSU, Anao solidify Project CARE thru MOA Signing Ceremony

Department.
	 Meanwhile, the CCLGSPD will 
conduct capacity-building activities for 
teachers and owners of childcare centers 
and public schools in Anao, as well as 
create a localized child protection policy 
in consultation with the Municipal Social 
Welfare Development and the municipal 
stakeholders.
	 According to Ms. Vien Jamaica 
Samson, Local Government and Policy 
Development Department Head, the center 
started its two-year project in February 
2024. The capacity development activities 
will commence after drafting the policy 
and advocacy programs. Local officials 
will also be involved in the training, which 

includes handling cases of violence and 
child abuse.
	 Vice Mayor Jocelyn Punzalan, 
who represented Anao Mayor Gian Pierre 
De Dios, said they are grateful to TSU for 
catering projects and partnerships in their 
town, which is a third-class municipality. 
“We are committed to ensuring the 
safety and wellbeing of our children in 
our community. Our child protection 
policy aims to localize resources and 
support, ensuring swift action and tailored 
intervention. Let’s work together to create 
a secure environment for our children to 
thrive in,” Mayor De Dios said, as read by 
Vice Mayor Punzalan. 

(CCLGSPD), Mr. Deyo Carlos Dela 
Cruz, and Mr. Bryan Jan Dizon.
	 Both parties have joined forces to 
pool their expertise, resources, and insights. 
This collaborative effort aims to determine 
the town’s history as well as discuss plans 
and activities, demonstrating a shared 
commitment to preserving, promoting, and 
celebrating Moncada’s heritage. Present 
during the meeting were Dr. Cynthia G. 
Quiambao, CCLGSPD Director; Ms. 
Vien Jamaica D. Samson; and Mr. John H. 
Lanuzo, CCLGSPD Department Heads.

Reviving Moncada’s Heritage: A Collaboration 
for Resilience and Progress

	Hon. Estelita M. 
Aquino, Moncada 
Mayor, spearheaded 
an initiative to 
delve deeper into 
the municipality’s 
history on March 
13, 2024, at 

Moncada Municipal 
Hall, in collaboration 
with the Center for 
Community and 
Local Governance 
Studies and Policy 

D e v e l o p m e n t 
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	 	 Hon. Jocelyn C. 
Punzalan, Anao Municipal Vice Mayor, 
extended an invitation to the Center 
for Community and Local Governance 
Studies and Policy Development 
(CCLGSPD) and the College of 
Computer Studies (CCS) to discuss 
the Memorandum of Agreement 
regarding the Program Revitalization 
of Information System Management 
(PRISM) Project on June 6, 2024, at the 
Sangguniang Bayan Conference Hall. 
	 The meeting commenced with the 
presence of the Sangguniang Bayan (SB) 
Council of Anao, led by Hon. Concepcion 
C. Almazan, Municipal Councilor. Mr. 
John H. Lanuzo, the Department Head of 

CCLGSPD, provided an insightful overview 
of the PRISM project, highlighting the 
modernization of information systems to 
improve local governance and community 
services. Following Mr. Lanuzo’s overview, 
Mr. Joselito T. Tan, Component Head for 
Database Design and Development of 
PRISM Project, presented the detailed 
information system to the SB Council. 
	 Mr. Tan’s presentation emphasized 
the technical aspects and anticipated 
benefits of the new system, aiming to 
streamline municipal operations and 
improve service delivery to the residents of 
Anao.

Project PRISM gears up for MOA 
Signing with ANAO LGU

Inset: PRISM Team together with the Sangguniang Bayan ng Anao Members after closing the special session for the 
review of PRISM Memorandum of Agreement.

	 Dr. Cynthia G. Quiambao 
discussed with the College of Arts and 
Social Sciences, headed by Dr. Aloysius 
T. Madriaga, the college dean, to explore 
potential partnerships and introduce the 
center’s future initiatives held at TSU 
Main Campus, Smith Hall last March 
14, 2024.
	 Dr. Quiambao and Mr. John H. 
Lanuzo, CCLGSPD Department Head, 
presented the center’s recent projects and 
initiatives. The projected collaboration 
aims to foster community development and 
provide technical assistance in research 
and other extension services.
	 CASS faculty and staff, including 
Mr. David V. Lip, Extension Chair; Dr. Myrel 

CCLGSPD, CASS discuss Future Collaboration

LGPD hosts Courtesy 
Meeting for Baseline 

Analysis Activity in Brgy. 
Balanti

	 Department Head of Local 
Governance and Policy Development 
Ms. Vien Jamaica D. Samson holds 
a courtesy meeting with  Barangay 
Balanti SK Chairman Hon. Giyan 
G. Bautista, and Arlene M. Vergara, 
Barangay Secretary last April 2, 2024, 
at the Balanti Barangay Hall to discuss 
Baseline Analysis Activity. 
	 This meeting’s primary goal was to 
discuss an upcoming community profiling 
initiative planned within the barangay. The 
discussion also revolved around the need 
for cooperation and assistance, particularly 
in terms of providing vehicular support 
and ensuring the maintenance of peace and 
order during the activity. Following the 
discussions, the officials expressed their 
dedication and support for the activity in 
the barangay.

M. Santiago, Research Chair; Franchete O. 
Caingat, English Chair; Ms. Maria Fermina 
Joyce C. Nucum, Communication Chair; 
Dr. Raffy S. Aganon, General Education 
Chair; Ms. Angela Christine Pangilinan, 

Psychology Chair; and Ms. Jazmin Joy 
E. Dizon, College Secretary, attended the 
meeting. Ms. Vien Jamaica D. Samson, 
Local Governance and Policy Development 
Department Head, was also present.

Continued on page 6
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	 Barangay Baras-Baras, Tarlac 
City, hosted the Project “K.A.P.A.B.I.L.D. 
“Kabataan Advancement: Profiling, 
Consultancy, and Capacity Building 
Initiatives for the SK and KK in Baras-
Baras, Tarlac “City”—Phase 1” on 
April 13, 2024, to strengthen youth 
governance and initiatives. The Center 
for Community and Local Governance 
Studies and Policy Development 
(CCLGSPD) and the College of Public 
Administration and Governance led the 
project, which gathered comprehensive 
data and information about the youth’s 
status in the barangay to enhance service 
delivery.
	 Under the banner of collaborative 
engagement, faculty and students from 
CPAG, along with senior high school 
students from Baras-Baras Senior High 
School led by Mr. Jon Henry B. Ordoñez, 
and officials from the Alternative Learning 
System (ALS) under the Department 
of Education, actively participated in 
gathering crucial KK information utilizing 
a tool developed by the CCLGSPD, 
which includes demographic information, 
challenges, problems, and proposed 

Empowering Youth Governance: 
SK Baras-Baras collabs with CCLGSPD for 

Kabataan Profiling Initiatives

interventions focusing on Centers of 
Youth Participation by the National Youth 
Commission.
	 Central to the success of the 
profiling activity was the initiative and 
vision of the Barangay Sanguniang 
Kabataan Council, led by SK Chairperson 
Hon. Rochelle Kate T. Tagara. Under 
her guidance, the endeavor achieved the 
project’s objectives, which are to foster a 
deeper understanding of youth’s needs and 
aspirations and lay the groundwork for 
informed decision-making and responsive 
governance. 
	 Furthermore, the Training and 
Doctrine Command (TRADOC) Philippine 
Army-Armor Division, particularly in 
terms of vehicular assistance, provided 
logistical support that ensured the smooth 
execution of the activity. This demonstrated 
the importance of interagency cooperation 
in community initiatives.

from TSU, Moncada LGU  forge...

from Project PRISM gears...

	 The meeting also served as a 
platform for detailed discussions about the 
Memorandum of Agreement between the 
Local Government Unit of Anao and Tarlac 
State University.
	 In addition to the SB Council 
members, several notable figures attended 
the meeting, including Ms. Maricar 
Butay, the Municipal Social Welfare and 
Development (MSWD) Officer of Anao; 
CCLGSPD Department Head Ms. Vien 
Jamaica D. Samson; and PRISM Project 
component heads Dr. Rogel L. Quilala 
(Data Collection and Migration), Dr. Theda 
Flare G. Quilala (Encryption), and Mr. 
Gilbert G. Gonzales (Capacity Building).

The Pillar 
Editorial Board

	 Along with the book, educational 
tours and interactive exhibits for visitors will 
be conducted. These activities will help in 
the preservation of municipality’s artifacts, 
culture and tradition as it pass on to the next 
generation.
	 “We affirm our commitment 
on behalf of Tarlac State University. We 
commit our university to be doing the tasks 
as (stated) in the MOA that was signed – 
functions namin, obligations. And I trust 
this endeavor for God’s intervention and we 
know that this will be materialized in due 
time,” TSU President Dr. Arnold E. Velasco 
said.
	 Moncada mayor Hon. Estelita 
Aquino commended the university’s effort 
in helping them preserve the town’s history.  
	 “TSU is not just committed to 
providing us with the services of being 
able to put up or write the correct history of 
Moncada, but they are even committing to 
spend their fund for this program,” Mayor 
Aquino said.
	 Aside from the P1.8 million 
funding from the LGU, TSU will also use 
its resources to help achieve the goals of the 
partnership.

For latest news, please 
visit and follow us at:
https://www.facebook.com/tsu.cclgspd/

Or scan here:
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	 On March 4, 2024, Assistant Professor Jayson 
Y. Punzalan presented an informative session titled “ICT on 
Board 1.0,” which gave child development workers in Gerona 
and Victoria relevant knowledge about the use of information 
and communication technology (ICT) in the classroom. 
	 The workshop explored the differences 
between high-tech and low-tech technology, highlighting 
how they can improve the caliber of services and care 
provided to children. Mr. Punzalan outlined useful strategies 
for teachers to smoothly incorporate technology into their 
lesson plans, creating a more participatory and dynamic 
learning environment.

	 Assoc. Prof. Laarni T. Capinding conducted 
a lecture titled “Classroom Discipline: Dealing with Difficult 
and Challenging Children 2.0.” on March 4, 2023, held at 
SB Hall Ramos, Tarlac. The seminar underscored the value 
of continual professional growth in the field of education, 
providing daycare teachers’ useful tools and techniques for 
fostering an environment of learning that is encouraging and 
supportive for their children.
	 Participants were grouped based on their years 
of service and were asked to share their experiences working 
with challenging and difficult kids at daycare facilities. This 
collaborative approach fostered a rich exchange of ideas and 
best practices among workers, enhancing the overall learning 
experience.

	 On April 22, 2024, Associate Professor Arlyn C. 
Cura, from the College of Education, delivered an enriching 
lecture and workshop on “Teaching Technique 1: Leveling Up 
Inquiry-Based Learning” at Paniqui Public Auditorium.
	 Focusing on Inquiry-Based Learning 
(IBL), a pedagogical approach that encourages students to 
actively explore concepts, ask questions, and construct their 
understanding, Associate Professor Arlyn C. Cura’s session 
provided a comprehensive overview of its principles and 
practical applications. CDW attendees were immersed in 
dynamic discussions and engaging activities to foster critical 
thinking, problem-solving skills, and a deeper understanding 
of child development principles. Through hands-on exercises 
and collaborative learning experiences, participants gained 
valuable insights into implementing IBL effectively within their 
educational contexts.
	 One of the highlights of the seminar-workshop was the emphasis on tailoring inquiry-
based techniques to suit children’s developmental stages and learning styles. Associate Professor Arlyn C. 
Cura emphasized the importance of creating inclusive and stimulating learning environments that cater to 
the diverse needs of every child, nurturing their curiosity and fostering a lifelong love for learning.

	 To empower educators with effective ways of 
handling classroom behaviors, a seminar titled “Classroom 
Discipline: Dealing with Difficult and Challenging Children 
1.0 and 2.0” was conducted in Moncada, Tarlac, on April 22, 
2024. The event, organized under Project START sessions, 
featured Dr. Marie Paz H. Angeles and Assoc. Prof. Laarni T. 
Capinding, as the resource speaker, imparted their expertise 
in educational psychology and classroom management.
	 Assoc. Prof. Capinding emphasized the 
value of developing rapport with the children. She provided 
valuable insights and practical techniques to address the 
diverse needs of students. Dr. Angeles highlighted the 
management of challenging behaviors and the need for 
effective communication and positive reinforcement. 
Utilizing behavioral psychology research, they both 
emphasized the significance of consistency and sensitivity in 
attending to each student’s unique requirements.

	 The Victoria Municipal Social Welfare and 
Development Office hosted Project START’s sessions on May 
13, 2024. Dr. Arlyn C. Cura presented her topic, “Teaching 
Technique 1: Level Up Inquiry-Based Learning,” highlighting 
the importance of inquiry-based learning, which empowers 
students to ask questions and engage in exploratory learning. 
In her remarks, she emphasized the potential of this approach 
to improve critical thinking abilities and enable children to be 
independent.
	 Prof. Elizabeth P. Balanquit tackled “The Buzz 
of Teaching English Among Children” during the afternoon 
session. She presented an in-depth lecture on the use of 
creative techniques and assisted child development workers 
in establishing an exciting and dynamic educational setting 
that sustains children’s energy and drive toward English 
language education.

	 A seminar workshop was held on May 20, 2024, 
at the Paniqui Backstage Auditorium for child development 
workers in Anao and Paniqui. During the morning session, 
Prof. Elizabeth P. Balanquit led a captivating discussion 
titled “The Buzz of Teaching English Among Children.” In 
a creative exercise, CDWs collaborated to create a story and 
then engaged in a group storytelling activity. This hands-on 
approach not only fostered teamwork but also highlighted 
effective techniques for making English lessons more engaging 
for young learners.
	 During the afternoon session, the discussion 
shifted to guidance and counseling, highlighting the 
significance of taking a comprehensive approach to 
early childhood education. The lecture titled “Resilient 
Foundations: Effective Guidance and Counseling in Early 
Childhood Education.” delivered by Dr. Erwin P. Lacanlale 
emphasized the use of effective counseling strategies to 
promote the emotional and psychological well-being of young 
learners.

	 On May 13, 2024, Project Start held a seminar-workshop 
in Pura, Tarlac, to improve educational methodologies, 
specifically by incorporating information and communication 
technology (ICT) and offering effective guidance and 
counseling in early childhood education. The morning 
session, led by Asst. Prof. Jayson Y. Punzalan, focused on 
the integration of advanced technology in early childhood 
education, showcasing the potential of digital tools and 
resources to enhance learning experiences by making them 
more dynamic and interactive. He introduced an innovative 
instructional strategy known as the flipped classroom, where 
students learn by watching video lectures at home and then 
apply their knowledge in the classroom through collaborative 
activities and hands-on projects.
	 Dr. Erwin P. Lacanlale addressed the audience in the 
afternoon, delivering a talk titled “Resilient Foundations: 
Effective Guidance and Counseling in Early Childhood 

Education”. He shared a set of practical strategies for implementing effective guidance and counseling 
practices, including active listening, empathy, and creating safe spaces for children to freely express their 
feelings. In addition, he highlighted the positive outcomes that can result from these practices, including 
academic improvement, stronger social abilities, and increased emotional strength.

	 An enriching seminar workshop was 
conducted by Project Start in Moncada, Tarlac on May 20, 
2024. Asst. Prof. Jayson Y. Punzalan recently presented “ICT 
on Board 1.0,” showcasing the ways in which technology 
can enhance the learning experience for children. Through 
his demonstration, he highlighted how these technological 
approaches can foster active participation and facilitate 
deeper understanding among students. 
	 Dr. Jiyoung Lee presented a lecture titled “Arts 
and Crafts 101 for Children” during the afternoon session of 
the seminar workshop. She highlighted the significance of 
integrating arts and crafts into early childhood education to 
nurture creativity, enhance fine motor skills, and encourage 
emotional expression. A variety of practical tips and 
activities were shared, aimed at helping teachers seamlessly 
incorporate arts and crafts into their curriculum.

On June 18, 2024, Mr. Nestor Jan L. Suba, an invited expert 
from Ecumenical Christian College, led a seminar-workshop 
for Gerona and Victoria Child Development Workers in 
Gerona, Tarlac. The morning session tackled “Understanding 
Unique Learners: Exploring the Characteristics of Children 
with Special Needs.” Mr. Suba explored the significance of 
taking proactive measures to detect and understand the unique 
characteristics and needs of these children. He guided CDWs 
through an exploration of various developmental, cognitive, 
and emotional challenges that may manifest in them.
In the afternoon session, he addressed the critical role CDWs 
play in providing guidance and support through his lecture 
titled “Gabay sa Pagtuturo ng mga Batang Naiiba, Ngunit Hindi 
mas Mababa.” He discussed important strategies for fostering 
the development of children with special needs, promoting 
inclusivity, and avoiding discrimination simultaneously. 
The workshop grouped participants accordingly, providing 
them with practical scenarios to apply their newly acquired 
knowledge. CDWs contemplated appropriate strategies to 
ensure inclusivity and assistance for these children.



Advancing Anao’s Information System: 
An Expert Consultation from CCLGSPD and CCS
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	 Tarlac State University’s key 
officials, deans, and directors, along with 
representatives from the various centers,  
Provincial and Local Government 
Planning and Development Offices 
attended the first two-day international 
hybrid training and workshop on 
AITECH last May 21-22, 2024 at the 
Alumni Center, Lucinda Campus. 
	 Titled “Advanced Innovation and 
Technology for Smart Sustainable Cities 
and Communities,” the event aims to 
foster a culture of innovation and impact-
driven collaboration among scholars, 
public administrators, and other societal 

OVPRDE conducts AI-TECH Workshop to foster 
Innovation for Sustainable Communities

stakeholders.  
	 On the second day of the AI-
TECH (Advanced Innovation and 
Technology for Smart Sustainable Cities 
and Communities) training workshop, 
the participants resumed the presentation 
of the Gap Analysis, SOAR Analysis, 
and Road Mapping/ Goal Setting of their 
respective offices on Wednesday (May 22) 
at the Alumni Center in Lucinda campus.   
	 Dr. Abundo wrapped the whole 
exchange of discussions and encouraged 
the participants to memorize the SDGs 
by heart as this will be a vital indicator in 
assessing the issues and in finding solutions 

in their respective fields and for their future 
projects.  
	 He also encouraged to work with 
the researchers in the university to bridge 
the gaps towards having a more smart and 
sustainable community.  
	 According to Dr. Abundo, 
workshops and skills training are vital 
in assessing their problems; and their 
identified goals and objectives will develop 
their technical skills in performing the 
functions of their office. He added that 
everything should start from within, and 
the academe should foster collaboration 
with the centers and the OUES.

	 The Anao Municipal Social 
Welfare Development Office (MSWDO) 
convened a meeting with the Centre 

for Community and Local Governance 
Studies and Policy Development 
(CCLGSPD) in collaboration with the 
College of Computer Studies (CCS) 
to seek support for innovation and 

community assistance initiatives at 
Anao Municipal Hall last March 12, 
2024.
	 Dr. Cynthia G. Quiambao, 
Director of CCLGSPD, led the 

discussion with the assistance of 
CCS experts, including Dr. Rogel 
L. Quilala, Associate Dean of CCS, 
Mr. Joselito T. Tan and Mr. Gilbert 
G. Gonzales, Program Chairs, and 
CCLGSPD Department Heads 

Mr. John H. Lanuzo and Ms. Vien 
Jamaica D. Samson. The consultation 
focused primarily on revitalizing the 
municipality’s information system, as 
well as discussing technical solutions 
and innovative methodologies 
applicable to the municipality.


